APT. 21,1969

NEWS RELEASE

THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS SOUTHWESTERN MEDICAL SCHOOL AT DALLAS



FRANK CHAPPELL Director of Medical Information

JOHN WEEKS Science News Editor

DALLAS -- The University of Texas Southwestern Medical School at Dallas will be host to a group of delegates attending the 55th annual meeting of the American Association of Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers in Dallas this week (April 21-25).

Some of the more than 1,400 representatives of more than 1,200 colleges and universities will spend Thursday morning, April 24, visiting the medical school, Parkland Memorial Hospital, Southern Methodist University and the Baylor University College of Dentistry, Miss Anne Rucker, registrar at Southwestern and host to the tour group, announced.

At Southwestern, the visitors will tour the school's laboratories and classrooms, and will be guests of Southwestern at a luncheon in the Skillern Student Union Bldg., Miss Rucker said. They will return to the Statler-Hilton Hotel for the afternoon convention sessions.

APRIL 21, 1969

##